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Dear Parents 
I’m sure you will agree that the snow certainly made 
Cornwall come to a standstill on Thursday last week.  
We hope that you made the most of the snow whilst 
it was around.  The decision to close the school on 
Friday, was taken in the early hours on Friday 
morning with the safety of children and staff 
paramount.  The staff who stayed to ensure that all 
children were collected on Thursday afternoon, were 
then stranded and had to walk home, abandoning 
their vehicles.  Other staff also had to abandon their 
cars whilst attempting to get home shortly after 
school.  With the remaining snow and black ice in 
the morning, this would have made the trip to school 
hazardous for pupils and staff alike.  Therefore, we 
had no option but to close. Due to technical 
problems the texts were unable to be sent 
immediately, which we apologise for.  However, the 
information also goes directly to Pirate FM, Heart 
and Radio Cornwall.  This is available on their 
websites where you can find a full list of school 
closures etc. 
The Go Active Club will be available for KS2 pupils 
to trial after half term up until the Easter holiday. 
Activities will vary from one week to the next 
activities such as: street surfing, archery, cross bow, 
etc will be available to try.  We hope to offer this club 
to pupils KS1 after Easter.  Please note that if you 
sign up your child to a club, then they should be 
attending them, unless there is a valid reason for 
them not to attend.  Places for clubs are limited, and 
there is waiting list.   
Well done to Ellie and Morgan in Year 6, Leyla in 
Year 1 and Myya in Year 3 who researched and 
shared what they had found out about the Chinese 
New Year following the assembly on Monday. 
On Wednesday we had 18 children who participated 
in the final race at Par.  This is amazing and could 
be the most we have ever had representing Bugle 
School in one race!  Well done to all who ran. 
Have a great weekend. 
Tim Wherry, Senior Head of School 
 
 

 
Safer Internet Day – Tuesday 5th 
February 2019 
All the children within the school learnt how to stay 
safe online on Tuesday through various activities 
taking place throughout the school. 
The aim of Safer Internet Day is to inspire a national 
conversation about using technology responsibly, 
respectfully, critically and creatively.   
This year in the UK, Safer Internet Day focussed 
on how consent works in an online context.  It looks 
at online friendships or relationships, how they take 
and share images and videos or how they manage 
their privacy and data online. 
The campaign encourages young people to explore 
how the internet works, who owns the information 
that is shared on it, and how they can actively take 
ownership of digital spaces.  
Further activities and details for parents to help stay 
safe online can be found at: 
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-
day/safer-internet-day-2019/education-
packs/activities-parents-and-carers   

Chinese New Year 
Tuesday 5th February 
2019 
On Tuesday, Year 3 and 
Reception Class joined together 
to find out about the Chinese 
New Year.  They enjoyed 
making and eating vegetable 
egg fried rice. 

http://www.bugle.eschools.co.uk/website
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2019/understanding-consent-digital-world
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2019/education-packs/activities-parents-and-carers
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2019/education-packs/activities-parents-and-carers
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2019/education-packs/activities-parents-and-carers


 

 

Go Active Holiday Club 
Wednesday 20th February 8.30 am – 4.30 pm 

£10.00 per child 
Places are limited – book early to avoid 

disappointment! 

Booking forms are available in the 
Reception area. 

Headlice   

We are suffering from outbreaks of head lice 
throughout the school.  
Lots of children get head lice, regardless of whether 
their hair is clean or dirty but dealing with this 
problem is only effective if everyone follows the 
routine for checking and treating an outbreak. 

• The most important symptom is of course 
itching.  This is caused by an allergic reaction to 
the saliva from the louse when it bites you.  It 
feels like something is moving through your hair, 
which might tickle a bit.   

• Red spots on the scalp.  These are caused by 
lice bites, so look for these as well. 

• Sores on your head which are caused by 
scratching 

Wet combing involves removing head lice with a 
special fine-toothed comb. It's suitable for 
everyone and is relatively inexpensive. 
Lice removal combs are available to buy.  Combs 
with flat-faced teeth spaced 0.2-0.3mm apart are 
best for removing head lice, although combs with 
smaller gaps can be used to remove eggs and nits 
(egg cases). 
A commonly used method is described below: 
• Wash the hair with ordinary shampoo and apply 

plenty of conditioner. 
• Use an ordinary, wide-toothed comb to 

straighten and untangle the hair. 
• Once the comb moves freely through the hair 

without dragging, switch to the louse detection 
comb. 

• Make sure the teeth of the comb slot into the 
hair at the roots, with the edge of the teeth lightly 
touching the scalp. 
 

• Draw the comb down from the roots to the ends 
of the hair with every stroke and check the comb 
for lice each time – remove lice by wiping the 
comb with tissue paper or rinsing it. 

• Work through the hair, section by section, so 
that the whole head of hair is combed through. 

• Do this at least twice to help ensure you haven't 
missed any areas, until no more lice are found. 

 

Diary Dates:  
12/2/19 Football/High 5 v Foxhole home 
13/2/19  Y1 Trip to Wheal Martyn 

Museum 
14/2/19 Sharing Assemblies 
18/2/19-22/2/19 Half Term 
7/3/19 World Book Day 
15/3/19 Red Nose Day 
18/3/19 Team GB Athletic to Visit School 
2/4/19 Sharing Assemblies 
5/4/19 Last Day of Spring Term 
23/4/19 Summer Term Begins 
24/4/19 RNLI Visit 
25/4/19 KS2 Swimming 
29/4/19-1/5/19 Scholastic Book Fair 
2/5/19 KS2 Swimming 
9/5/19 KS2 Swimming 
13/5/19-16/5/19 KS2 SATS 
23/5/19 KS2 Swimming 
 Sharing Assemblies 
24/5/19 Presentation to Y6 Parents 
27/5/19-31/5/19 Half Term 
3/6/19 Staff Training Day 
6/6/19 KS2 Swimming 
7/6/19 Class Photos 
10/6/19-14/6/19 Phonics Week 
13/6/19 KS2 Swimming 
18/6/19 Clays Athletics at Brannel 
20/6/19 KS2 Swimming 
25/6/19 Year 1 to Hubbub Festival 
27/6/19 KS2 Swimming 
4/7/19 KS2 Swimming 
11/7/19 KS2 Swimming 
15/7/19-17/7/19 Year 5/6 Residential Trip 
18/7/19 KS2 Swimming 
 Sharing Assemblies 
24/7/19 Last Day of Summer Term 
 School closes at 1.30 pm 
25/7/19 Staff Training Day 
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